September 5, 2024

The Margaretta Township Trustees met on September 5, 2024 at 7:00 PM
Present were Mr. Pooch and Mr. Cullen. Mr. Bias was excused. The pledge of allegiance was recited

Mr. Cullen moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the minutes from the August 15, 2024 meeting as
presented by the Fiscal Officer Robert Day. Vote: all ayes

Mr. Cullen moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve and sign the warrants and EFTs submitted for
payment by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes

Mr. Cullen moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the financial reports submitted by the Fiscal
Officer. Vote: all ayes

Mark Stacy, Township Resident:
Mr. Stacy was in attendance as an observer,

Chris Schaeffer, Zoning Inspector:
Mr. Schaeffer was not in attendance.

On behalf of Mr. Schaeffer, Mr. Pooch reported that the Iron Pony Bar property was sold and the new
owner intends to expand the property and possibly put in a gas station and carry-out.

Mr. Pooch also provided an update on the Medusa property and the proposed PUD. He indicated that
the Erie County Health Department Commissioner Pete Schade informed him that the sewer lines on
Barrett Road on more than big enough to handle discharge from the PUD. It is the contract with the City
of Sandusky that exceeds to limits of acceptable discharge.

Bob Biglin: Road & Cemetery Department:

Mr. Biglin reported that repairs to MT#20 (crew cab pickup) continue and that the vehicle is losing fluid
daily. He will seek bids for a possible replacement and present them at the 9/49/24 meeting.

Mr. Biglin and Mr. Day will review bid specs for the Village Hill Drainage Project and place bids in the
local paper soon to allow for possible work to begin in the fall.

Mr. Biglin reported that the traffic study for Bardwell Road is scheduled for the week of 9/9/24.
Submission for OPWC funding for that project will follow.

Mr. Biglin reported that Polen Equipment will be on site 9/6/24 to review issues with the road mower.

Kerry Jett, Fire Chief:
Chief Jett reported that the new squad is scheduled for delivery back to the fire department on
September 13, 2024.




Board Items:
No items to discuss

Mr. Cullen moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to adjourn. Vote: all ayes. Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.
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